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Officials Newsletter

May 9, 2019
Lowe Park
4500 10th Street

Marion, IA 52302


Agenda










8:30 am
Coffee and Doughnuts

9:00-9:15
Welcome – Roger Schemmel, Roll Call and Introductions 


Approval of March 14 Minutes

9:15-10:30
Communications and Board Reports 



Correspondence Received: 



Treasurer’s Report:  



State Building Code Bureau Report:



Iowa Department of Public Health Report: 


Committee Reports
Legislative:  Jim Obradovich Update
Education:  

Membership:  On-line software program (Join It)





Scholarship: 7 applications submitted





Program:      
Code Development:      
 Endorsement:  





Audit:  

Nominating:  


Regional Reports



ICC: Code Hearings taking place in Albuquerque



Region III: Training update



Eastern – EICBIC  




Central – MICCC

10:30-10:45
Break
10:45-12:00
Old Business: 


Building Safety Month signed by Governor in April


Chapter Leadership Academy credit will transfer to one ABM attendance, 


ABM Las Vegas preparation. 
New Business: 


Chapter Leadership planning services


Message board services suggested for IABO questions
12:00
Adjourn


IABO 2019 Officers
President:
Roger Schemmel
515-331-6782 
- Building Official – Urbandale
1st Vice President:
Tim Hennes
319-356-5122
- Senior Building Inspector – Iowa City
2nd Vice President:
Brian Bishop
515-283-4958
- Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
Secretary:
Neil Bombei
319-356-6085
- Lead Building Inspector – Johnson County
Treasurer:
Mike Bruce
641-782-2000      - Building Inspector - Creston
Past President:
Michael Pardekooper  
515-957-5132 
- Building Official – Altoona 

IABO President’s Message

May is Building Safety Month

Last month on April 16th IABO had the privileged of witnessing Iowa Governor Kim Reynolds sign the State of Iowa Proclamation for 2019 Building Safety Month. The small group that was able to attend included members that have been to this special event before along with a few new faces. See the following photos form this and several of the Governors signing over the years. 

Special thanks to Rod Van Genderen of West Des Moines for being the sign holder this year much like he did 20 years ago in 1999!
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See attached State of Iowa and IABO proclamations. 

For all 2019 BSM proclamations throughout the county go to the ICC Website:
https://www.iccsafe.org/advocacy/building-safety-month/2019-proclamations/
Roger Schemmel, CBO
City of Urbandale

Minutes:  March 14, 2019
Meeting at Iowa Department of Public Safety 
Introductions and Roll Call:

President Roger Schemmel called the meeting to order at 9:05am. Roll call was taken. Board Members present were Roger Schemmel, Tim Hennes, Brian Bishop, and Neil Bombei.  Mike Bruce and Mike Pardekooper were absent.  A count of more than 15 members determined there was a quorum, with total attendance of 25 people.
Approval of Jan 10, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by Pat Parsley and seconded by Steve Richardson to approve the minutes from the previous meeting as presented.  Motion passed. 

COMMUNICATIONS AND BOARD REPORTS 

Correspondence Received
One early application for ICC board support was received by the Endorsement Committee.  It will be retained by the committee and considered later in the year.

Emigdio Lopez-Sanders shared information and a flier regarding the 6th Iowa Civil Rights Symposium and 3rd Build It Right Iowa Conference to be held on April 5 at the Prairie Meadows Hotel.

Treasurer’s Report.
Roger Schemmel reported on the figures that were submitted by Mike Bruce.  Assets listed were $20,229 in the CD and $1,241 in the checking account.  Net cost for January’s training and banquet held in celebration of IABO’s 60th anniversary came to $8,610.  Steve Richardson asked if that much had ever been spent on the event before.  Schemmel explained that the Board had agreed to put some of IABO’s assets back towards the membership with things like t-shirts, pens, cups, hospitality events, and lower registration fees for the training.  IABO has been accumulating funds for years and at some point, the surplus needs to be given back to the membership.  He thinks we should still be in good shape fiscally for the rest of the year and beyond.  The treasurer’s report was passed around the room.  Motion by Steve Richardson and seconded by Rod Van Genderen to approve the Treasurer’s report with the added expenses incurred for the January events.  Motion passed.

State Building Code Bureau
None
Iowa Department of Public Health

Neil Bombei read an email he had received from Kane Young with the IDPH.  He said the Plumbing and Mechanical Codes had not really moved anywhere since late 2018, when they were noticed by the PMSB.  Some additional processes still need to occur before the codes can move forward.  The belief of the group is that adoption would still occur sometime later this summer.  Tim Hennes mentioned that one of the concerns for his area was that the state was going to amend out the single stack vent systems allowed by the code.  Those systems have been successful in Iowa City and have been used numerous times.  Brian Bishop mentioned that several manufacturers of those products have contacted the state voicing their concerns, but he was not sure what direction the state is going with it.

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Legislative – Jim Obradovich was not able to make it.  Brian Bishop mentioned the fireworks bill that had passed through the funnel.  The proposed bill provides that the state fire marshal would have sole authority to require inspection relating to consumer firework sales.  A city or county would not have authority to require or authorize any such inspection.  Essentially jurisdictions would not be allowed to prohibit sales by zoning, if the facilities meet the state fire marshal requirements.  

Another bill proposes to change to the rental caps, which will affect college towns such as Ames and Iowa City.  Both cities receive numerous applications to change single-family dwellings into rental occupancies annually.

Steve Richardson proposed that the Legislative Committee forward emails with information regarding bills to Neil Bombei, so he can get them to the entire membership.
Education – IABO’s May meeting will be held the morning of the 9th at Marion’s Lowe Park.  The afternoon following the meeting will be filled with a half-day class covering Accessibility for Existing Buildings.  Friday will be a full class covering Accessibility for New Construction.  Both classes will be taught by Pat Parsley, who described it as a very interactive program which would cover ICC A117.1.  

Discussion followed as to whether some of the proposed profits could assist with the development of Iowa’s new Permit Tech Chapter.  The group plans to take their application for a chapter to Albuquerque in the spring.  It was decided that once they formed their non-profit status, IABO will consider some monetary assistance if directly asked by the Permit Tech chapter, depending on need.  

Membership – Roger Schemmel has looked into the on-line software program called Join-It, which should be very helpful collecting and retaining contact information for the membership.  It will assist the Secretary and Treasurer positions.  The software also meshes well with Event-Brite, which has been used for IABO training events in the past.  Costs are based on the number of board members that access it (estimating about $29 a month).

Scholarship – Jerry Beyers emailed Schemmel saying he has received three applications so far.  He has also updated the brochure and sent it out to the public school district directory.  The form has also been placed on the IABO website.

Program – None

Code Development – Pat Parsley said that Region III is taking a code change proposal to Albuquerque regarding frost protection of stoops.  The Code Development Hearing will begin on April 28.  Region III has scholarships available to attend the hearings.  You can find applications on their website.

Endorsement – None

Audit – None

Nominating – None
REGIONAL REPORTS 
Region III Report – Adam Ostert said the group has already started planning next year’s Upper Great Plains Institute after the completion of their recent seminar in February.  

ICC Report – Neil Bombei inquired about the scholarships available to the ABM for jurisdictions that may not have the funding to go.  Provisions exist in the By-Laws regarding IABO board members, but no language is in place regarding regular members.  Scholarships have been issued in the past, but there is no official amount issued or application process.  The group usually votes on the amount, and it is divided evenly among the applicants.  The topic will be put on the agenda for the May meeting as there may be a fair amount of interest in the Las Vegas location this year.  The ABM will be held October 20-23, followed directly by the code hearings.

Eastern Iowa EICBIC – Tim Hennes outlined an invite to local Building Officials by the Home Builders Association to attend the First Annual Build My Future career day and industry showcase.  It will be held on April 2 at Kirkwood Community College.  All of the details are not know at this point.  Hennes and Neil Bombei have contemplated attendance, along with some of the Linn County jurisdictions.  Bob Buck talked about a similar event that happened in the Scott County area.  Sara Van Meeteren said there will be one in Ames coming in April.  It seems to be something the HBA’s are promoting in all areas and would be a great thing for building departments to get involved with.

Gary Hansen talked about May’s seminar in Marion.  A location is reserved at Lowe Park.  There is at least one hotel nearby available for those that need to stay.  Another one may be completed by that time.  He is currently working on food options for the second day.  The first day, attendees will be on their own for lunch.
Central MICCC – None 

Old Business – Mike Bruce purchased the Quickbooks software program approved at the last meeting, but is waiting for more funds to get into the checking account before purchasing the new laptop computer, which was also approved for purchase.

New Business – Building Safety Month Proclamation 
Brian Bishop mentioned that the proclamation was submitted early.  The governor’s office will give about a weeks notice regarding the photo opportunity.

Roger Schemmel has been talking with Home Depot about some events related to Building Safety Month.  That organization has been involved nationally with ICC for this event.  Gary Hansen and Pat Parsley have worked with one in their area which will provide a rack full of inspection handouts from all of the Linn County jurisdictions within their local store.

2019 Chapter Leadership Academy 
This will be the fourth annual event held by the ICC.  IABO has committed to send at least one board member every year.  Neil Bombei said that he and Tim Hennes attended last year in Denver.  Roger Schemmel went the year before that, in Atlanta.  Brian Bishop and Mike Pardekooper went to Oklahoma City in 2016.  This year’s location will be in Denver again.  Mike Bruce will be selected to go if he can make it.  The academy is in June.
ABM Las Vegas Preparation
Roger Schemmel would like to instigate conversation regarding shirts, pins or handout items, and scholarship amount.  Brian Bishop has a good start on the shirts and will inquire at the same business regarding pins.  Pat Parsley would like us to think about whether IABO’s typical sponsorship will be a part of Region III’s donation or one of their own.  Ron Hoover brought up the shadow program which ICC has been promoting.  He thought it would be nice to have an internal shadow program within IABO for new attendees to the ABM by those that have been in attendance multiple times.
Other
Pat Parsley inquired about the process to become an honorary member, in regards to Ron Hoover.  Schemmel read from the membership’s Constitution.  It was determined that we could act immediately on the inquiry.  Motion by Pat Parley, second by Steve Richardson to accept Ron Hoover as an honorary member.  Motion passed.

Adjournment
Jeff Junker motioned for adjournment and Adam Ostert seconded.  Motion passed.  Adjourned 11:25.
Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Neil Bombei
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Legislative Committee

Rod Van Genderen City of West Des Moines Jerry Byers City of Pella (Chair)

Brian Bishop City of Des Moines (Chair) Tim Hennes City of Iowa City

Jeff Junker City of Ankeny Craig Witry City of Cedar Falls

Steve Richardson McKeon Door Company

Tim Hennes City of Iowa City

Cody Christensen City of Des Moines

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona Josh Dorhout City of Sioux Center

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona

Education Committee Sean Devlin City of Des Moines

Vacant

Duncan McCallum City of Cedar Rapids

Tim Hennes City of Iowa City Audit Committee

Neil Bombei Johnson County Ryan Mayer City of Clive

Pat Parsley City of Hiawatha Adam Ostert City of Ames

Luke Maloney Linn County Jeff Junker City of Ankeny

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona Scholarship Committee

Bob Hendricks City of Winterset Vacant

Rick Parrino Plum Building Systems, LLC Vacant

Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona

Vacant Jerry Byers City of Pella

Jeff Harden City of Ankeny

Code Development Committee Mike Bruce City of Creston

Jack Swarm  City of Mount Pleasant

Tim Crabb East Central Intergovernmental Assoc. Region III Committee

Patrick Parsley City of Hiawatha Brian Bishop City of Des Moines

Vacant Adam Ostert City of Ames

Ed Higgins City of Boone Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale

Jeff Harden City of Ankeny

Steve Richardson McKeon Door Company Program Committee

Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale

Nominating Committee  Rick Parrino Plum Building Systems

Creston Turnbull City of Coralville Vacant

Bob Hendricks City of Winterset

Craig Witry City of Cedar Falls

Eastern Iowa

Central Iowa

Endorsement Committee

Membership Committee


Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that interests you!
“Setting the Standard for Building Safety”
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